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	PART ONE MINUTES
OF THE FINANCE & PREMISES

COMMITTEE MEETING

	Date:
	Wednesday 7th February 2018 at 4:30pm

	Venue:
	School: Extended Schools Room

	Present:
	Gavin Shortall

Jess Kippen

Jo Westhead
	Headteacher
Parent governor (Chair)

Staff governor

	Apologies:
	Chris MacIntosh

Pete Baylis

Steve Lomax
	Parent governor
Foundation governor

Associate member

	Absent:
	None
	

	In attendance:
	Laura Nicholson
Jo Mason
	Clerk
School Business Manager


The meeting met its quorum

	AGENDA ITEM 1
	WELCOME & APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

	Discussion:
	The Chair welcomed all to the meeting, 
The apologies of Steve Lomax, Pete Baylis and Chris MacIntosh were received. There was some concern that the meeting would not be quorate today in light of some last minute apologies but governors were happy to go ahead.

	Decision
	RESOLVED: that the apologies of the above-named governors be accepted. 


	AGENDA ITEM 2
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

	Discussion:
	There were no declarations of interest on the agenda. 


	AGENDA ITEM 3
	DECLARATION OF AOB

	Discussion:
	There were no declarations of AOB. 


	AGENDA ITEM 4
	PART 1 MINUTES OF THE LAST FINANCE & STAFFING MEETING (23.11.17)

	Discussion:
	Governors reviewed the minutes which were circulated prior to the meeting. 

	Decision
	RESOLVED: that the minutes were accepted as a true and accurate record.  The Chair signed the minutes. 


	AGENDA ITEM 5
	MATTERS ARISING

	Discussion:
	Item 6: JM to clarify how much money is held in parental contributions and where it is held. There is just under £4k which will be used with the Tesco donation to develop the playground. 
Item 9: 
· GS to confirm where the school will be paying their 10% contribution from. Jo Mason confirmed that LCVAP has to come from School funds not DFC (capital). There is also a pot of money available for the School to use that the Diocese hold for the School to use on the premises. Action: GS/JM will look into how to access this. 
· GS to prepare LCVAP forms to be taken to the next meeting of the full Governing Body on 15th December for approval and signature.  Action completed.
Item 11: The SDP to be reviewed at the FGB meeting on 15th December 2017. Action completed.


	AGENDA ITEM 6
	FINANCE REPORT TO GOVERNORS 

Approval of;

	Discussion:
	a) Budget update and Cost Centre Analysis (period 9/10)
Jo Mason reported that the Period 9 budget monitoring report has been completed and submitted to the Authority without issue. The focus recently has been on the expenditure on TAs/Supply. The following headlines were discussed:

· The budget is in a safe position. Areas of expenditure have been reviewed that won’t be put into the new budget and those where expenditure is needed.

· Education Support Staff: historical budget changes had resulted in some confusion of payments for various support staff.  The School is interviewing next week for 5-day full time TA in Reception and the existing TA is reducing their hours to 3 days per week.  There is a £5,072 variance to Supply and £5,518 variance to Education Support Staff.  
· School meals balances: some costs had been double accounted which could have resulted in double payment.  There is a small shortfall in how much money is coming in for meals. It is not clear exactly how much is coming in and how much is being paid. This will be clarified at year-end.
· Income to sports funding has increased by £2k. 
· The current projected surplus is £46,168. This will not be the final figure. The school are proposing (under item 6c) a number of budget changes in order to invest a portion of this projected £46k in various projects around school. The school is projecting a surplus of approximately £8k. In addition, £11k of the budget was marked to be spent on LCVAP funding. As the LCVAP application was not successful this money will be carried forward to be used towards building improvements next year, leading to an overall predicted surplus of approximately £19k. The School is happy with this.

Q: What is the situation regarding the Sports Premium funding? A: Income has been doubled, but is ring-fenced specifically for sports.  It can’t be used to fund external coaches to deliver sports activities as provision has to be sustainable long term. It can be used for equipment including play equipment. The School is running an outward bound residential trip which can be part funded by the Premium. 
· Currently, there are 22 nursery applications for 26 places. The School is taking actions to address this and using contacts to promote the nursery. An open day will be offered. If places aren’t filled, there would be less funding and means running at a deficit budget for one year. The ratio of staff to children is 1:13. 
The changes agreed will be updated in to the main budget. 

The Committee discussed the pros and cons of having an apprentice which is being promoted in the City. It would depend on the role and how much this would cost the School. For example, someone to work in the office to support the SBM and Admin Officer, which would allow the school office staff to operate more strategically without other minor distractions that come with working in the front office. The Committee agreed that Mr Shortall should look into this as a sensible option. 
Decision: that the committee formally approved and the Chair signed the Period 9 figures. 

b) Cashflow forecast
The cashflow is forecasted to be in credit by £146,510 by year end.
Decision: that the cashflow forecast be formally approved and signed. 

c) Budget Changes – Month 9/10 – document to be tabled at the meeting

The budget changes were explained earlier in the agenda.  The total changes result in a variance of £418.  The budget has been increased due to additional sports funding by £2k. 

The budget for the Resources in the school has been increased which will enhance the Curriculum. 

Decision: that the budget changes be formally approved and signed. 

d) To agree a link governor to go through SFVS document ready for approval before 31st March 2018
It was suggested that Steve Lomax is the link governor for this to come into look at last year’s audit and the submission for this year. 
Action: Mr Shortall to ask Steve Lomax if he would be willing to be the Link Governor for SFVS.

Action: SFVS to be approved at the next meeting.
e) Any other matter for governors’ consideration/approval
There were no other matters for consideration. 
f) Income generation
There was no update today.


	AGENDA ITEM 7
	LCVAP UPDATE



	Discussion:
	There was no update. The outcome is not likely to be known until the beginning of the summer term. 


	AGENDA ITEM 8
	PREMISES UPDATE



	Discussion
	Discussion of outdoor spaces- forest school/outdoor classroom KS2.
· 8.1 – Forest Schools Project
Mr Shortall was pleased to report that the new outdoor classroom will have a removable parachute and will be put up when needed.  The Forest Schools provider will come in for a year to lead on Forest School lessons for free. Jo Westhead, Darren Smith and Mrs Melia will be trained FS teachers to continue the provision longer term.  

The Mud Pie Academy currently takes place which children are involved in. This will be continued for PP children. The Forest School will be open for all children, starting with Y5 after half term.  There will be 15 in the morning and 15 in the afternoon. This is only open to 4 schools in the north west presently.  This will increase capacity and the School has the staff to do it. After the year is complete, the provision will continue. It was suggested that the School could look at running this for external groups as income generation longer term. 

The outdoor reading area due to be installed in January has been pushed back to March due to the cold weather. It will be installed by Easter. 


	AGENDA ITEM 9
	SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT PLAN UPDATE (requested standing item)

	Discussion
	· 9 – School Development Plan Update – 31 Jan 2018 – F and P Committee

Mr Shortall advised that in relation to finance and premises, there are some aspects that relate to premises which have been addressed today.  A full review of the SDP will take place at the FGB next week. The discussion today reflects that the school can afford what it wants to do through the SDP. 


	AGENDA ITEM 10
	POLICY/PROCEDURE REVIEW/APPROVAL

	Discussion
	· 10 – St James C of E Governors Allowances Policy – Jan 2018
Governors reviewed the policy and raised no concerns with it.

	Decision:
	RESOLVED: that the Governors Allowances policy be formally approved. 


	AGENDA ITEM 11
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

	Discussion:
	There was no AOB. 

	
	

	AGENDA ITEM 12
	DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

	Discussion:
	21st March 2018 at 4pm (prior to FGB meeting at 6pm)


There being no further business the meeting closed at 5:30pm
For information: 
· School funding: revised national funding formula: The outcome of the second stage of the consultation, which closed in March and follows July’s announcement of £1.3 billion additional funding for the core schools budget in each of the next two years has been published. Key points include: 

· funding will be distributed via local authorities for both of the next two years 

· the DfE’s formula will provide for secondary schools to receive a minimum of £4,600 per pupil in 2018/19 and £4,800 per pupil in 2019/20, while primary schools will receive £3,300 per pupil in 2018/19 and £3,500 in 2019/20 

· every school will receive a £110,000 lump sum and an additional £26 million will be allocated to rural and isolated schools 

· every school will see a minimum cash increase of 1% by 2019-20 and many schools will see larger increases 

· an increased emphasis in the formula on low prior attainment 

More details are available on the Department for Education’s website by following the link below: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/national-funding-formula-for-schools-and-high-needs
Governors and trustees need to remember that as funding for the next two years will be calculated according to the relevant local authority’s formula their actual school budget may not be exactly the same as shown in the tables.

· Additional funding to support young people with SEND 
Additional funding confirmed by the Minister for Children and Families is to provide additional help for children with special educational needs and disabilities (SEND). The package of funding includes: 

· £29 million to support councils and their local partners with implementation of the reforms to the SEND system; 

· £9.7 million to establish local supported internship forums; the specific purpose of these is to create work placements for young people with SEND, with funding also on offer to train job coaches 

· £4.6 million for Parent Carer Forums, to bring parents together with local decision makers. 

To access the guidance, please click on the following link: https://www.gov.uk/government/news/45m-boost-for-young-people-with-send
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